
CITY OF LANDER - FIRST PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE  

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Application 

 

The City of Lander will hold a public hearing for the community’s 2024 Community Development Block 

Grant (CDBG) activities, with proposed funding made available from Wyoming Community Development 

Authority (WCDA) Neighborhood Development Program.  The public hearing will be held September 12, 

2023, 6:00 pm at Lander City Hall located at 240 Lincoln Street, Lander WY. 

The purpose of the public hearing is to solicit public views, comments, and recommendations for 

potential sponsorship of a grant application for WCDA’s CDBG-funded Neighborhood Development 

Program. The City of Lander intends to use the funds to acquire property and extend the eastern end of 

Jefferson Street into Popo Agie River Park. 

The Wyoming Community Development Authority will accept applications until September 29, 2023, at 5 

p.m.  WCDA expects to have approximately $3,438,713.85 available for housing related activities within 

the State of Wyoming. Eligible activities include acquisition, rehabilitation, publicly owned infrastructure, 

clearance of sites, improvements to public facilities, and planning only activities.  At least 75% of 

activities must result in a direct benefit to low (50% of HUD’s AMI) and moderate (80% of HUD’s AMI) 

income persons.  

Interested persons are invited to attend, participate in the process, comment on the program, and 

present potential applications seeking support.  Comments may be submitted in writing prior to the 

meeting.  Send comments to RaJean Strube Fossen at rsfossen@landerwyoming.org, 307-332-2870 x2.    

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, individuals needing special accommodations  

(including auxiliary communicative aids and services) during these hearings should notify Rachelle 

Fontaine at rfontaine@landerwyoming.org or 307-332-2870 x5 at least three days prior to the hearing to 

be attended.   

 

The Program Description and Application for the CDBG-funded Neighborhood Development Activities 

may be obtained by contacting WCDA at 155 North Beech Street or at www.wyomingcda.com.  

Publication Date:  

Lander Journal and Riverton Ranger August 26, 2023  

Lander Journal August 30, 2023 


